

MEMORANDUM

ADMINISTRATION

To: City Council, City of Farmers Branch

Through: Ben Williamson, City Manager

From: Jennifer Rainey, Assistant to the City Manager

Date: July 3, 2024

Subject: Woven Health Update

Background Information:

The City of Farmers Branch contracts with Woven Health via a Social Services Funding Agreement. Within the agreement established in 2023, funding was authorized at \$50,000 per year for a five-year period, contingent upon annual budget appropriation.

During the June 27, 2024, City Council meeting within the budget exercise, City Council directed the reduction of funding to \$25,000 per year during the exercise, but also requested additional information be provided by Woven Health via a study session presentation during the July 16, 2024 City Council meeting. Specifically, discussion points surrounded a one-time funding increase to \$50,000 the previous year, federal funding decrease impacts, concierge membership service impact, and clarifying the specific number of Farmers Branch residents served.

Woven Health Information:

At the request of City Council, Ms. Rokowski, Woven Health's Executive Director as of January 2024, will return on July 16, 2024 to present updates. Ms. Rakowski also provided the attached memo to provide further detail, including their projection of 1,300 patient visits by residents of Farmers Branch in 2024. The memo also contains supplementary information regarding the background of the federal funding decrease, their addition of direct primary care to stabilize funding, and impacts of the current Social Services Funding Agreement.